Reglon XI members join with NASS for DC lobbying

Region XI members Jose Morales, second from left, and Terri Rufert, second from right, meet with Devin Nunes’
staff during the ACSA-National Association of School Superintendent’s Federal Advocacy Day.
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Region XI members were among the more than two dozen ACSA members who
led a contingent of nationwide educators to Washington, D.C. in September for
the third annual ACSA-National Association of School Superintendent’s Federal
Advocacy Day. Representing Region XI were Jose Morales, Director of Migrant
Education with the Kern County Superintendent of Schools Office, and Terri
Rufert, Superintendent of Sundale Union Elementary School in Tulare and State
ACSA Vice President for Legislative Action.

“It is always amazing to me that no matter which state administrators come
from, we all have the same issues and desires for our students,” said Rufert.
“That makes advocating for them in Washington, D.C. so much more powerful;
we truly have one voice for our nation’s students.”

“The face of public education in the United States is changing every day and
California is always the leader in student advocacy and forward-thinking prac-
tices,” said John Roach, NASS executive director. “This year we opened the con-
ference up to educators at all levels so we could take the real world classroom
experience to Capitol Hill.”

The two-day event kicked off with a presentation from former West Virginia
Gov. Bob Wise, who now represents the Alliance for Excellent Education. Con-
ference participants also were briefed on the federal Every Student Succeeds Act

See NASS/23
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Deadline nears for Admin of the Year, Every Student Succeeding awards

One of ACSA’s priorities is to ensure that school leaders are recognized for
their excellence. Through our annual awards program we honor administra-
tors and community members for their achievements and their dedication to
public education. Each year, the association honors a number of individuals
through the Administrator of the Year awards in 21 job-alike categories, as
well as through five special awards. More about the program can be found at
the State Awards Program homepage, https://www.acsa.org/About-Us/Awards-
Program. Region awards are announced in January, with recipients honored at
the May Awards Presentation. Statewide recipients are announced at the end
of March and honored at the Leadership Summit in November.

2019 Awards Overview

The 2019 ACSA Award Program is now open for nominations. Watch a short
demo, https://www.screencast.com/t/mxWulMfYwit, of the new online platform to
find out how you can nominate your colleagues, or read frequently asked
questions, https://www.acsa.org/application/files/7615/2693/7103/ACSA_Award-
s_FAQ.pdf. Access the awards nomination portal at https://acsa.awardsplatform.-
com.

The deadline for award nominations to be submitted to your region leadership
is November 30, 2018. Each nomination needs to be completely filled out,
with an additional 3-5 tweets from district staff about the nominee.

SAVE THE DATE
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Submit nominations to your charter president by November 16, 2018, or con-
tact your charter president with any questions about submitting nomination
forms.

Questions? Contact Matt Diggle by email at madiggle @fruitvale.net or by phone
at 661-201-0093.

Every Student Succeeding

ACSA’s Every Student Succeeding (ESS) program honors students who exceed
our expectations and the educators who support them along the way. We are
proud to highlight these young men and women who have overcome great
obstacles to succeed. They face life’s challenges head on. Their stories are re-
markable and their futures are bright.

Submit ESS nominations to your charter president by December 31, 2018, or
contact your charter president with any questions about submitting student
nominees for ESS. The current year ESS recipients will be recognized at the
state Leadership Summit, November 2018 in San Diego.

For more information on the ESS program, including the nomination form,
visit the state Awards Program website at https://www.acsa.org/About-Us

Awards-Program.
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East Kern Charter

> The East Kern Charter has been
working on increasing member-
ship. Our meetings include a com-
plimentary dinner, along with in-
formation about current state and
federal education policy initiatives.
In order to encourage members to
attend meetings and attract new
members, we are providing profes-
sional learning scholarships to
members who attend academies, if
current members bring a new mem-
ber to a meeting, they receive a
$5.00 Starbucks card, and individu-
als who attend a meeting are eligible
to participate in a drawing for a $25
Amazon Gift Card.

East Kern board members delivered
New Member Kits and explained the
benefits of ACSA to administrators
who are not yet ACSA members.
Additionally, East Kern is working
on using social media to access
ACSA information.

We held our first charter meeting in
September at Big Papa’s in
Tehachapi. During the meeting, Sal
Arias provided information on
school safety. He provided adminis-
trators with training information
and resources they could take back
to their districts. Our next meeting
is scheduled for Monday, Nov. 26 at
5:30 p.m. at Big Papa’s in Tehachapi.
We will have speakers talk about the
science standards and curriculum.

East Kern Charter is looking for-
ward to a fabulous year!

Dr. Bonnie Porter
East Kern Charter
President

Secondary Coordinator
Tehachapi Unified
School District

Charter Chat

Inyo/Mono Charter

> The Inyo/Mono Charter held its
first meeting of the year on
Monday, Sept. 17 in Bishop, with
about 15 people in attendance. This
meeting was a great time of team
building and collaboration between
the administrators from our two
counties. These meetings are typi-
cally the only time that administra-
tors from our counties get an oppor-
tunity to discuss common issues
with their colleagues. We also spent
a considerable amount of time dis-
cussing getting nominations from
our charter for the Administrator of
the Year and Every Student Succeed-
ing Awards. We have some out-
standing administrators in our char-
ter that deserve regional and even
state acknowledgement.
Finally, we discussed this year’s stu-
dent scholarships. We have two ad-
ministrators who have seniors grad-
uating. Rewarding them with schol-
arships will be our chief priority,
however, we may also consider
awarding scholarships to other out-
standing students from our high
schools. Our next meeting is sched-
uled for Monday, Dec. 3 in Mam-
moth Lakes.

Dr. Don Clark
Inyo/Mono Charter
President
Superintendent
Eastern Sierra Unified
School District

Kings Charter

> Kings Charter hosted their An-
nual Fall Conference on
Wednesday, Oct. 17 at Liberty Mid-
dle School in Lemoore, with over
150 people in attendance. We thank

FAST Credit Union for sponsoring
our Fall Conference. They do a
wonderful job every year of helping
Kings ACSA with this

event. Lemoore Union Elementary
School District is hosting the con-
ference again this year. Our next
social is scheduled for Friday, Jan.
18. This is an excellent opportunity
for members to network and be in-
volved. We hope to continue to see a
good turn out at these socials.

Loretta Black
Kings Charter President

Principal
Cinnamon
Elementary School
Lemoore Union
Elementary School
District

Tulare Charter

The Tulare Charter is off to a
> great start! We met for the first
time this year in September and had
the highest number of administra-
tors attending in recent history. We
are working on our goals of continu-
ing legislative advocacy, member-
ship, and professional
development. We have reached out
to our elected officials and are work-
ing to get them scheduled at our
monthly meetings.

Membership Ambassadors Tom Gi-
ampietro and Steve Graybehl, have
been very busy recognizing new
principals with coffee and bagels.
They have also provided them with
the New Member Kits. To date, our
ambassadors have met with more
than 16 new principals.

Our 6th Annual Golf Tournament
was held on Sunday, October 14th at
the Valley Oaks Golf Course in
Visalia. The event was well attend-
ed, we had perfect weather, and

everyone had a wonderful time. Pro-
ceeds from the tournament are used
to fund student scholarships.

We are very excited that our student
charter has been officially recog-
nized by ACSA as the Tulare/Kings
Student/Associate Charter. Con-
gratulations to their president, Nan-
cy Nauman, from Visalia Unified
School District.

Vivian Hamilton
Tulare Charter President

Business Manager
Tulare Joint Unified
High School District

Tulare/Kings
Student/Associate Charter

> The Tulare/Kings Student/As-
sociate Charter has officially
been recognized by State ACSA as a
Student/Associate Charter and has
been busy promoting and recruiting
members through presentations at
our university and county campuses.
We are also finalizing our upcoming
Fall Summit, where aspiring admin-
istrators can hear from a variety of
administrators about their experi-
ence working in administration. The
Fall Summit will be held Thursday,
Oct. 18 at the Visalia Unified Pro-
fessional Building. Our charter
meetings focus on information for
aspiring administrators and provid-
ing professional development oppor-
tunities, including our popular
Speed Networking Event that will
be held in March. We are also cur-
rently looking to fill our officer and
board member positions. All aspir-
ing administrators are welcome to
attend meetings at the Fresno Pacific
See Charter Chat/16
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Continued from page 15

Visalia campus on the second Tues-
day of each month at 5 p.m. We al-
ways welcome any and all recom-
mendations of current or potential
student/associate members to help
us strengthen the charter’s mem-
bership, build future networking/
professional development opportu-
nities, and help aspiring administra-
tors build the tools necessary to be
successful in future administrative
positions.

Nancy Nauman
Tulare/Kings Student/
Associate

Charter President

Content Literacy and
Media TOSA

Visalia Unified
School District

Charter Chat

West Kern Charter

>West Kern Charter started the
year with more than 45 mem-
bers at their first charter meeting!

We’ve been busy working to support
ACSA’s statewide strategic focus
areas through the the following
goals:

1) Increase involvement with state/
local legislation;

2) High quality learning experi-
ences;

3) Increase support from top admin-
istrators; and,

4) Increase accessibility and visibili-
ty of ACSA.

To increase visibility, we recently
began using the hashtag #WestKer-
nACSA for all meetings and social
events. We also began providing
open access to members for the on-

line calendar, meeting agendas, and
budget. All of this information is
now available here: Agendas at bit.-
ly/Agendas-1819 and Calendars at
bit.ly/ACSA-WestKernCalendar.

To increase involvement with state/
local legislation, West Kern wel-
comed Assemblyman Vince Fong to
our October charter meeting and
will host Assemblywoman Sharon
Grove — running for Senate — at
our November 1 meeting.

To increase ACSA’s visibility and
member engagement, VP of Mem-
bership Dr. Becky Rocha helped or-
ganize a very successful Fall Kickoff
Mixer on Thursday, Sept. 27 at the
new Lengthwise Patio, in Ba-
kersfield. Members enjoyed food,
fun, and raffle prizes from the
event’s sponsor Horace Mann.

With your involvement in our char-
ter, we will work together to guaran-
tee each and every one of our stu-
dents the academic opportunities to
be successful contributors to society.
Join us! bit.ly/ACSA-NewMember.

West Kern Charter will again
present the Educational Leadership
Award at their annual end-of-the-
year dinner. Go to https://bit.ly/2CB-
VFhh to download the nomination
form. The deadline to submit the
form is Wednesday, May 15, 2019.

Dr. Jason Hodgson
West Kern
Charter President

Director of Professional
Development
Panama-Buena Vista
Union School District

Cavazos

Continued from page 9

was great momentum and we are
looking for next region and commit-
tee/council touch-points. Staff will
consider multiple communications
and marketing tools that can be
used to provide an overview and
consistent messaging about the
strategic plan.

Next steps:

e Identify and allocate resources.
* Begin working on action steps.

¢ Continue to build and roll out the
communication strategy.

e Find tune planning systems and
calendars.

e Identify performance measures.
Annual Audit

Our ACSA staff did an outstanding
job, while short-staffed, to prepare

for the annual audit with our audi-
tor, Dave Ljung, a partner with
Gilbert & Associates. There were no
major findings and all past recom-
mendations were implemented. It is
still a goal of ACSA to build its re-
serves from the current two months
of cash-on-hand (reserves available
to pay bills) to three to six months,
which is a reasonable non-profit
best practice.

Leadership Summit

We’ll be in San Diego November 7
through 10 for the Leadership
Summit. We encourage all members
to attend and represent Region XI.

Retirement Committee:

Activity Design

The Retirement Committee will be
working at the national level on ad-
vocacy efforts. They will head to
Washington, DC to cover topics that
are pertinent to all ACSA members,

including supplemental benefit
maintenance, death benefits, gov-
ernment pension off-sets, and wind-
fall elimination provisions. The
Board will make a fiscal commit-
ment of $10,000 to the committee
for their design activity.

Fatal School Violence Task Force

The Fatal School Violence Task
Force has been meeting since June
to discuss the current level of vio-
lence at schools. The task force as-
sembled a tool kit for schools and
districts which is now on the ACSA
website and the ACSA app. A dis-
cussion took place about policy im-
plications, specifically around men-
tal health, school climate and gun
safety. The board feels consideration
about policy rests with the Legisla-
tive Policy Committee (LPC) and
their recommendations with regard
to impact for students. They sug-

gested a member of the committee
present the work of the task force to
the LPC to inform their work.

Accountability Task Force

The group has been meeting for two
years and has provided extensive
input into the design of the dash-
board. Now that the dashboard is
continuing to be tweaked, the task
force still has a purpose and will
stay in existence. The group will be
reconstituted and new members will
be added.

President Holly Edds is considering
a task force on mental health and
school climate issues.

Dr. Blanca Cavazos

State Board of Directors, Region XI
bcavazos @taft.k12,ca.us
661-762-2330
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Council/Committee Reports

Educational Options
Committee

The Educational Options Commit-
tee met on Friday, Sept. 14 in
Sacramento to discuss important
topics as they relate to Educational
Options programs.

Together, the group collaborated
and provided feedback to support
The Alterative Task Force as they
make decisions for Educational
Options schools and legislative
issues in California. In addition,
the group is in collaboration with
ACSA Leadership Academies to
help infuse alternative education.

The mission of ACSA Educational
Options is to be the leader at the
state level in promoting best prac-
tices in teaching and learning
while promoting, supporting and
influencing accountability, pro-
gramming, and credentialing, in
addition to financial and legislative
issues facing the educational op-
tions program in the state
Educational Options Programs
which serve approximately 1.1
million students in California.
There is a sense of urgency to
serve the most vulnerable and in-
visible diverse students with the
highest rate of poverty, the highest
number of students of color, the
highest rate of ELL students.
There exists a moral imperative to
provide equitable access for those
students who have been cast
aside. They must re-engage in a
safe place where hope can be in-
stilled to aspire to lifelong goals
through high expectations and
opportunities for career and col-
lege opportunities. It costs $60K
per year to incarcerate one person.
Job training in prison or personal-
ized life skills/job training/educa-

tion in schools? We make a differ-
ence everyday helping to build re-
silient, compassionate and compe-
tent students even when they have
the odds stacked against them. We
believe there is a place for every-
one at the table and we want you
to know how honored we are to
serve our students, our schools,
and our communities.

Region XI has recently launched
its first Educational Options
Breaking Barriers Network (ACSA
BBN). The mission of ACSA BBN
is to develop a strong advocacy for
Educational Options students in
the region, build and maintain
networking opportunities for edu-
cators, share and explore model
practices in teaching and learning,
and influence accountability and
legislative issues. The network
held a No-Host Mixer on Friday,
Oct. 19 at The Planing Mill in
Visalia. The group is also offering
networking meetings on Tuesday,
Dec. 11, Wednesday, March 20,
and Wednesday, May 15 at the
Visalia Doe Complex at 1 p.m.

Anjelica Zermefio
Educational Options Committee
azermeno@see.tcoe.org

Superintendency Council

The State ACSA Superintendency
Council meeting was held recently
at the ACSA office in Sacramento.
Dr. Wes Smith shared the new
three-year strategic plan. Dr. Smith
shared that the prior plan was am-
bitious and multifaceted, and
through that roadmap, ACSA had
great success, increasing member-
ship, and leveraging opportunities
for legislative success in educa-
tional policy. The current plan,

contains three main focus points:
Membership, Advocacy and Influ-
ence, and Organizational Sustain-
ability. I invite you to review the
next phase of our organizational

progress by visiting www.acsa.org/
Strategic-Plan.

In addition to the strategic plan
review, the council received infor-
mation on governmental relations
and the status of various educa-
tional bills — both those that were
signed into law and those which
were not. To highlight, the propos-
al from Asm. Portatino on the late
start time for middle and high
school students may likely resur-
face during the next legislative
session. The Assembly took up the
measure, but it failed to obtain the
votes needed to move forward. As
with the strategic plan, informa-
tion on Legislative advocacy can be
obtained via the ACSA website.

Lastly, the ACSA Resource Hub
was spotlighted (https://content.ac-
sa.org). This feature, on the ACSA
website, provides a forum for edu-
cational professionals to obtain
and/or share information on best
practices for a variety of educa-
tional topics. I encourage you not
only to access this wealth of in-
formation, but consider contribut-
ing as well.

As with every council or commit-
tee, these groups provide an op-
portunity for two-way communica-
tion from the state to the region,
and from the region to the state.

If there are ever pressing issues at
your school site, or district, or you
desire to pose a question that I can
take to this council, please relay
those to me. I can be reached by

email at darthhr @me.com or

taddingt @central.k12.ca.us or via

work phone at (559) 925-2619. 1
wish you all a very successful
school year.

Tom Addington
Superintendency Council
darthhr@me.com

Secondary Education
Council

The Secondary Education Council
meets four times per year. The
meetings are held in October, No-
vember, January and March. Our
council established three goals for
the 2017-2018 school year. The
2017-2018 goals consist of build-
ing the capacity of high school as-
sistant principals, using Breaking
Ranks as a framework for improv-
ing practice, and focusing on Col-
lege and Career Readiness. The
goals for 2018-2019 will be updat-
ed at our November meeting. Ad-
ditionally, the ACSA Legislative
Advocates regularly attend our
meetings and provide updates, as
well as request input from our
members on legislation and how it
will affect our school districts.
This year our council is once again
able to offer a full strand of profes-
sional development at the ACSA
Leadership Summit in San Diego.

Dr. Lucy Van Scyoc
Secondary Education Council
lucy.vanscyoc@tulare.k12.ca.us

Middle Grades
Education Council

The Middle Grades Council (MGE)
met through a webinar on Tuesday,
Oct. 9. The purpose of the meeting

See Reports/18
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Tulare/Kings Student/Associate Charter Fall Conference
brought aspiring and experienced administrators together

Aspiring administrators had an opportunity to hear first-hand experiences from
new and veteran administrators at the Tulare/Kings Student/Associate Charter
Fall Summit on Thursday, Oct. 18 at the Visalia Unified School District Profes-
sional Building in Visalia. Five panelists from a wide variety of experience lev-
els shared their answers to a few prepared questions, then answered questions
from the audience of about 40.

Panelists included:
e Sharon Cronk, principal at Pioneer Union Elementary School in Hanford

* Jesus Gonzalez, assistant principal at Redwood High School in the Visalia
Unified School District

» Shanelle Herrera, assistant principal with Tulare Joint Union High School
District

* Rob Hudson, Superintendent with Alta Vista Elementary School District in
Porterville

* Scott Kirchman, assistant principal at Hurley Elementary School in the
Visalia Unified School District

Scott Kirchman explained that for those considering becoming an administra-
tor, every day is an interview.

“Even now, when you interview, people will know others that you worked with
in the past and they will call them to find out more about you,” he said.

This event was designed to provide those in attendance the chance learn more
about the real world of administration so as to help them decide if this is a ca-
reer path they would like to pursue and to network with current administrators
and other educators, allowing them to grow in their careers.

Aspiring administrator Angelina Gonzales said, “I truly enjoyed, and learned a

Charter President Nancy Nauman and her board are to be congratulated on
putting together this highly successful event.

Stakeholders in support of the charter include:

¢ Brandman University, Sonia Gutierrez-Mendoza

¢ Fresno State University, Christina Luna

¢ Fresno Pacific University, Doug Bartsch

¢ Kings County Office of Education, Lavonne Chastain

¢ Tulare County Office of Education, Donna Glassman-Sommer and Dr.
Craig Wheaton

Watch for details about their mock speed interviewing event in the spring,
where aspiring leaders in education will be able to polish their interviewing

lot from, all the administrators on the panel.”

skills and network with current administrative leaders.

Reports

Continued from page 17

was to share context for ACSA and
the MGE Council, to discuss our
role as a region representative to the
MGE Council and what it means to
be an active member of the MGE
Council.

The ACSA Mission and the three
focus areas of ACSA from the
Strategic Plan were reviewed. These
areas are membership development
and support, organizational devel-

opment and sustainability, and ad-
vocacy and influence.

The responsibilities for being a re-
gion representative to the MGE
Council are to report council
progress to the region, facilitate lo-
cal and region-wide networking,
communicate and give input with
middle and secondary educators and
leaders, strengthen region impact at
the state level, and promote ACSA
membership.

The November Leadership Summit
will have three presentations from

the MGE Council. They are Empow -
ering and Engaging Students
through Advisory, Trauma Informed
Practices, and The Power of a Name:
Charting our Past for a More Inclu-
sive Future.

The November meeting of the MGE
Council will be in San Diego at the
Hilton Bay Front Hotel. The focus
areas will be ESSA and the Dash-
board, SEL and trauma informed
practices, systematic approach to
support local and region middle
grade leaders, and best practices.

A joint meeting with the Secondary
Education Council will cover NASSP
leadership activities and recognition
and the ACSA strategic frame for
the council.

Go to acsa.org/Member-
Services/member-discounts

to learn about discounts
and special offers available
exclusively to ACSA mem-
bers.
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West Kern Golf
Tournament set
for April 27

The 16th Annual Ordiz-Mel-
by District Cup Golf Tour-
nament will be held Satur-
day, April 27, 2019 at Sun-
dale Country
Club in Ba-

| kersfield. The
.| event is spon-
\ sored by
ACSA West Kern Charter
and raises funds for student
scholarships.

The tournament offers two
divisions — Open and Dis-
trict. All District team play-
ers must be current or re-
tired district employees to
qualify for the District Cup.
All other teams will be eligi-
ble for the Open Division
awards. First, second and
third place prizes will be
awarded to teams in the Dis-
trict and Open divisions. The
winning district will be al-
lowed to showcase the Dis-
trict Cup for one calendar
year before it’s up for grabs
again the next year. Awards
will also be given to those
who are closest to the hole
on all Par 3s. Shotgun
scramble starts at 12:30 p.m.
Players may register as teams
or as an individual. We will
place you on a team.

Lunch, generously provided
by Colombo Construction,
will be served at 11:30 a.m.

For more information, con-
tact Terry Wolfe by email at
bernardwolfe @aol.com or by

phone at 661.565.2773.
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Ambassa

The Ambassador Program helps new members navigate ACSA's vast structure, while providing that first and very necessary

r Pr

ramnl

human contact — giving the organization a face and a name. Region Xl has six Charter Ambassadors:

East Kern: Elaine Janson, ejanson@ssusd.org

¢ Inyo/Mono: Don Clark, dclark@esusd.org  ®

Tulare: Tom Giampietro, tomgiampietro@comcast.net & Steve Graybehl, sgraybehl.gmail.com

Kings: Bill Black, [emoore.black@gmail.com

West Kern: Terry Wolfe, bernardwolfe@aol.com

Region Xl Lead Ambassador: Bill Black, [emoore.black@gmail.com

Ambassadors come out strong with coffee and bagels for new principals

Ambassadors throughout Region XI kicked off
the new school year by delivering Bagels & Cof-
fee to new principals and their staffs.

Lou Saephan

Principal at Woodville
Elementary School, Woodville
WHAT INSPIRED YOU TO
BECOME A PRINCIPAL?
This is my first principal
position. I want to be in a
district with high poverty and
unique needs. I am the son of
two immigrants from Asia.
I'm very strategic, well-pre-
pared and passionate for this
position. I have had adminis-
trative positions in Woodlake,
Farmersville, Burton and Visalia. I love my new community
and the families I am serving.

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

I have been an active ACSA member for over 10 years. I am
proud to have the ACSA family as a resource I can rely on,
and I do so on a regular basis. I am hungry to improve my
district and to provide my teachers and students with a posi-
tive educational experience.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

I am so happy to be in the type of community that I have
always wanted to serve. Parents, students and teachers have
welcomed me with open arms and I am so appreciative of
their kindness and acceptance.

Lou, left, is pictured with
Tulare Charter Ambassador
Tom Giampietro.

Maria Bueno

Principal at Goshen

Elementary School, VUSD
WHAT INSPIRED YOU TO
BECOME A PRINCIPAL?

I wanted to be surrounded in
an organization of network-
ing people. I always love
school and the environment.
After seven years of account-
ing, both in public and pri-
vate sectors, I followed my

Maria, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.

heart and found my passion in education and student learn-
ing. I decided that I can spend my life making a company
profitable or I can enrich the minds and hearts of students.
My path has been driven by my passion for student change
because of my humble background. I found my way to make
an impact on students lives, sparking their hearts for learn-
ing, helping them to dream for themselves and to believe in
the impossible. I want to simply provide them the opportuni-
ty to improve their quality of life through education. I want
students to love learning. I see a vision where all teachers and
employees come to Goshen Elementary with excitement and
passion to make a difference. I want all teachers to have a
passion for what they teach our students.

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA? Learning never stops. I joined
ACSA because as educators we represent learning and our
lifelong learners. ACSA provides access and opportunity for
continued growth, including conferences, and the opportuni-
ty to network and meet other administrators.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?
Being part of the Goshen team, building relationships, and
getting to know all the children. It has been a special experi-
ence in my life to reunite with the Goshen communities and
families. I see my former students, who are now parents,
sharing their success stories and now bringing their children
to me. I am humbled.

Bill Davis

Principal at V-Tech High School,
Visalia Unified School District
WHAT INSPIRED YOU TO
BECOME A PRINCIPAL?

I wanted to become a princi-
pal because my previous
experiences in agriculture
and as a high school assistant
principal have given me a
broad knowledge on the
change I can make as school leader. I enjoy project oriented
assignments and the opportunity to work with students who
have defined career paths. This job is a perfect fit for me.
WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

I have been a member of ACSA for several years. I always
enjoy going to their functions and meeting new people. As a
new principal I will utilize the staff development and the
ACSA academies provided to us.

Bill is pictured with his office
clerk, Karen Roebuck.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?
During my first week of school I was walking about campus
and a young lady asked me if I were the new principal. I said
yes and she said, "I can tell you’re going to be the right one

for us; I enjoy your calm personality."

Pearl Prins

Principal at John C. Fremont
Elementary School, Corcoran
WHAT INSPIRED
YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?
There are many leaders
that have guided and
influenced my career.
Some of them include
Lora Cartwright, Dave Whitmore, Ken Spencer, Steve Brown
and Rich Merlo. They all taught me to watch listen and learn.
Our theme this year in Corcoran Unified is "Year of the
Climber." This resonates with me. To quote Laozi “A journey
of a thousand miles begins with a single step.” After I mar-
ried my husband, he encouraged me to complete my educa-
tion. As you can tell many people helped me to change my
course. I am humbled to be Fremont's Principal.

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

I joined ACSA to learn from other administrators. I can’t go
to the meetings, but I read the articles and glean information
from other seasoned administrators. The emails keep me
abreast of what is happening with regards to laws and
changes in procedures. These help keep me safe so I don’t
make mistakes. It is always good to have support from other
leaders.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?
Each day brings special moments. My job is to lead my
school, but I find joy in my students when they are excited to
be at Fremont. This gives me the confidence and encourage-
ment to lead my school. I get excited about the little things.
For example, today I was walking around at recess and I
heard a student yell “Mrs. Prins!” Before I knew it I was
grabbed in a hug. Then she ran away playing. Joy is what I
feel when I make a difference with my students, teachers,
staff, parents and my community. These are the special mo-
ments I treasure.

Pearl (center) is pictured with her

support staff.
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Tami Olson

Principal at the Visalia Adult
School, VUSD

WHAT INSPIRED

YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

My experience as a high
school Learning Director
and Academic Dean at a
private junior college
makes this job the perfect
fit for me. I enjoy working with adults and the many oppor-
tunities that are available to them throughout our entire
community. I will provide our students a connection to in-
dustry colleges and professional opportunities as they com-
plete our programs.

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

I have been an ACSA member for over three years. I enjoy the
networking, publications, and the academies that are avail-
able to each of us. I am proud to be an ACSA member and
will help promote this organization to anyone in Region XI.
WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?
I have had tremendous support from my staft and from the
district office as I have transitioned into this new assignment.
Several people, including the ACSA Ambassador, have as-
sured me that my experience and enthusiasm make me a
perfect fit for this position. I am excited!

Tami, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.

Valerie, third from the left, with members of her staff and Region XI
Ambassador Bill Black (left) and Kings Charter Membership Chair
Elizabethe Lozano (right).

Valerie Botelho

Principal at Jamison High School, Lemoore

WHAT INSPIRED YOU TO BECOME

AN ADMINISTRATOR?

When I was a classroom teacher I had a lot of at-risk students
in my classes. During that time I realized those students
needed a voice or an advocate. The students needed some-
one in their corner to push them to their fullest potential. For
that reason I decided I would like to go to school to become
an administrator who works with at-risk youth.

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

The reason that I joined ACSA is to stay up-to-date on the
current trends and laws in education. I also joined ACSA to
network with other administrators.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?
The first week of school as a new principal I realized I was
working with a staff with hearts of gold. Each and every day I

watch my teachers standing outside the door between class
periods, before school, and after school, greeting students as
they walk in the door. I also witnessed the staff sitting at the
lunch tables engaged in conversation with the students. Stu-
dents who had been in tears because they didn’t want to come
to a continuation school were telling me how much they loved it
by the end of the first week. The students felt a sense of belong-
ing and support. When a student feels like they belong the sky
is the limit.

Melissa Delgadillo
Principal at Golden Valley
Elementary School, Orosi
WHAT INSPIRED

YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

I chose this career path be-
cause of the mentoring and
leadership I observed as a
youngster growing up in
Orange Cove! I always want-
ed to be the person who students, staff, and community looked
up to for leadership and stability, It is my calling!

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

I joined ACSA to benefit from the networking, the on-going
educational experiences and the team of district employees that
encouraged me to become a member! My superintendent,
Yolanda Valdez sets the tone and encourages all of her adminis-
trative personnel to enjoy the many benefits that ACSA pro-
vides!

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

I have been a learning director and vice principal for several
years. When I was introduced as the principal of Golden Valley, I
was greeted by staff, parents and students telling me how happy
they are to have me as their new leader! I was thrilled to have
this backing!

Melissa, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.

Adriana Baza

Principal at Wilson School,
Dinuba

WHAT INSPIRED

YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

I grew up in Dinuba and from
my earliest recollection had a
desire to become a teacher
and possibly a principal. My
dream came true this year
and I am now the principal at Wilson School! It is my desire to
empower the youngsters in my school to someday become edu-
cators. I feel I can do so by mentoring and demonstrating a posi-
tive attitude!

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

I am currently not a member of ACSA, but was all ears when
Tom told me about the many resources ACSA can provide to
me. I am especially interested in the principal academy!

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

I was appointed principal in the spring of 2018. Since that time I
have been meeting with staff and getting to know the communi-
ty. I also started a pet rock project that has taken off with the
staff and has made me feel part of a new family. My staff has
accepted me and provided many new friendships!
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Adriana, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.

Joaquin Elcano
Assistant Principal at Suburu
Elementary, Greenfield Ele-
mentary School District
WHAT INSPIRED

YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

I was inspired to be an ad-

]
Joaquin, with West Kern Charter ministrator by Larry Wilkens.
Ambassador Terry Wolfe. He was my principal/sup

growing up. He mentored me
throughout school, helped me find my first job, and encouraged
me to keep myself moving forward.
WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?
I joined ACSA to increase my ability to collaborate with other
administrators outside of my district.
WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR THUS FAR?
The highlight of my year so far has been seeing a packed house
for "Back to School Night.” Standing room only.

Christina
Gonzales
Principal at
Stratford
Elementary
School,
Central UESD

Christina and her staff.

WHAT INSPIRED YOU TO BECOME AN ADMINISTRA-
TOR?

When I originally entered the education field 23 years ago as a
classroom teacher, I never dreamt I would leave that profession.
I loved every minute of my teaching experience, ranging from
first through eighth grades, and I thought I would do it forever.
My daily motivation was watching my students grow physically,
socially, and academically. The smiles on their faces as they
greeted me each morning were a constant reminder of how
important I was in their lives, and I made a commitment to my
students that I would always greet them with the same warm,
friendly smile. It wasn’t until I had completed my fifteenth year
of teaching that I realized I could touch far more lives as a
school administrator. As an elementary school principal, I
choose to actively be involved in the day-to-day activities of my
students. I show up early enough to greet the students as they
arrive on the buses, and I make it a point to be visible on the
playground and in the classrooms, so that the children under-
stand my role as another caring adult on the school campus. I
work hard to learn students’ names, and I make sure to seek
children out who need a friendly smile. My time with students
is precious in my new role, as it can be so easy to get trapped in
the demand for paperwork and deadlines. However, with com-
mitment and intentionality, I am able to sustain the balance
necessary to positively impact the lives of many children. I have
found my new purpose!

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

ACSA offers the benefit of networking with other school admin-
istrators who might be experiencing the same celebrations and/

See Principals/22
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or frustrations that I am.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

Just a few days before school started, Stratford’s town well failed,
and the entire community was left without running water. On
Sunday, I scrambled to find portable toilets, hand washing sta-
tions, and bottled drinking water for my students. It all came
together quickly for the school, however, the most difficult part
was knowing that my students would be expected to return to
school without access to showers and washing machines in their
homes. Thankfully, the town was able to connect to an agricul-
tural well within a few days to provide these services. We had an
outpouring of generosity from many organizations who donated
bottled water to our school and to our community until the town
was able to repair the damaged well. In the end, it was an amaz-
ing experience that brought our school and local community
closer together.

Tenci
Brown
Principal,

Pioneer Union
Elementary School
District, Hanford

Tenci and her staff.

WHAT INSPIRED YOU TO BECOME

AN ADMINISTRATOR?

I have been fortunate in my career to have worked with some
amazing educators. It is through their support and encourage-
ment that I felt confident to step outside of the classroom and
become an administrator. I keep the needs of my staff and stu-
dents a priority and focus on what I can do to support their suc-
cess.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

Last year I was teaching 4th grade at the site that I am now the
principal of. The first day of school was quite surreal as I walked
on campus as principal. From the encouraging notes & small gifts
that sat on every student's desk prepared by our teachers to the
nicely manicured landscape that our maintenance staff worked so
hard on, I could not be any prouder. I have such respect and ad-
miration for my colleagues.

Eric Rodriguez

Principal at Kennedy
Elementary School, Dinuba

WHAT INSPIRED

YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

I have always wanted to be-
come a principal that the stu-
dents and staff would look up
to. I was a student in Dinuba
and have always wanted to
return to give back the positive, sound education that I received.

Eric, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

I was not sure what to expect as a new principal, but was sur-
prised when the students greeted me with so many nice com-
ments! I realized my new role is to affect the many families and
children in the community where I grew up!

Melanie Davis
Principal at Mountain View
Elementary School, Visalia
Unified School District

WHAT INSPIRED

YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

I am new to the Tulare County
area. I began my new princi-
palship at Mountain View
Elementary School during the
middle of last year. I wanted
to become a principal in Tulare County because the challenge of
diversity and poverty is something that I have a passion for. I
have found my principalship to be challenging, rewarding and
everything I dreamed it would be.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

I have been overwhelmed by the staff, parents and students as
they have accepted me as their new leader. Mountain View, as a
community, has welcomed me with open arms and provided me
with a confirmation of acceptance!

Melanie, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.

Stephen Bradley

Principal at Wilson
Middle School, Exeter

WHAT INSPIRED

YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

I chose to become an admin-
istrator because of the oppor-
tunity it provided to make a
difference with many more
students. I wanted to learn all
phases of running a school site and to learn how I can become
the most effective leader I can be! The principal position is pro-
viding me with much more input and knowledge when it comes
to running a school and how I can be affective working with the
district office

Stephen, left, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

ACSA was first introduced to me when I was working in the
Burton School District. I had excellent ACSA representation and
mentoring while I served in that district. The information and
connections that ACSA has provided to me makes me an effec-
tive and communicative administrator. I have been a member of
ACSA for 11 years. I am anxious to attend ACSA events and
academies during my tenure.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

I became the principal at Wilson in early August. I had very
little time to transition from my previous job to my new posi-
tion. I was touched by the support of the Wilson staff, the
school board, and the parents and students in my school com-
munity. With love and kindness that my team has shown I am
convinced I am in the right place at the right time!

Marlene Celaya
Principal at El Monte
Middle School, Orost
WHAT INSPIRED
YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

I have a unique story that
led me to my first princi-
palship.

I was a math and engi-
neering student in high
school and at Fresno State. I was given the opportunity to
help coach high school students and realized that my true
love might be in education! I was encouraged by Yolanda
Valdez and Stan Carrizosa to consider school administration
and the rest is history! I love my work and the challenges.
WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

I joined ACSA because of Yolanda’s encouragement and the
opportunities provided to me through ACSA.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?
I received a letter from one of my current students. It was
heartfelt and sincere regarding how the student feels she
can help as a principal and how she has shown compassion,
discipline, and kindness to the students in her prior role as
a learning director! The student shared how important it is
to have a firm principal, and a caring one!

Marlene, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.

Rosa Guerrero
Principal at Summit Char-
ter Intermediate Academy,
Porterville

WHAT INSPIRED
YOU TO BECOME AN
ADMINISTRATOR?

I was encouraged to apply
for my first principalship
by my superiors, teachers
and classified staff! I have
a strong desire to empower my entire staff to provide the
children with a life long learning environment that will
motivate them to do their very best in whatever they at-
tempt! I want the best for everyone on my campus and will
continue to raise expectations for everyone!

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

I am in my first year as an ACSA member. I attended the
Principal Institute at UCLA this past summer. I learned so
much from this experience and will focus my first year on
how to develop a culture on my new campus! I am a strong
ACSA advocate and look forward to contributing to this
professional organization.

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?
Opening up a new school wasn’t easy at first because of the
number of families that would be split into different
schools. Many parents and students were very concerned
about going to a new school. I held a parent, community,
and student meeting to introduce myself and to discuss my
plans for this new experience. At the end of the meeting I
received a standing ovation from the audience. That's when
I knew this is where I belong!

Rosa, with Tulare Charter
Ambassador Tom Giampietro.
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Rebekah Moor

Principal at Charter Home School Academy, VUSD

WHAT INSPIRED YOU TO BECOME

AN ADMINISTRATOR?

I knew that I wanted to become a principal when I developed

an understanding of how schools really work, from a adminis-

trative perspective. I get excited when I watch teachers re-

spond to training suggestions and recommendations.

WHY DID YOU JOIN ACSA?

Rebekah, with Tulare Charter I have been an ACSA member since June 2018. I am excited

Ambassador Tom Giampietro. to learn more about the services and programs that I will be
able to take advantage of during the coming years. I feel that

ACSA is so important to all new administrators who would like collegial support and the many

academies that are offered on a ongoing schedule!

WHAT IS THE HIGHLIGHT OF YOUR YEAR SO FAR?

I am the first principal in the history of this school. I was delighted when the staff affirmed my

appointment and made it very clear to me that they respect and trust their new leader.

Deana A. Linstead
Vice Principal

New Members

Continued from page 4 John S. Pruitt Elementary School
Recruiter: David Bowling

Tina M. Shirley Suzanne M. Madrid

Program Manager Coordinator, Special Education

Pinkham Elementary School Panama-Buena Vista UESD

Recruiter: Kim Paz Recruiter: Jennifer Angelo

Mark W. Thompson Eva A. Morales

Principal Assistant Principal

Los Tules Middle School Discovery Elementary School

Recruiter: Brian Hollingshead Recruiter: Leslie Garrison

. . Philip A. Paradise

Jenn'fer M. Verkaik HR/District Compliance Officer

Administrative Intern Kern High School District

Garden Elementary School Recruiter: Michael Zulfa

Recruiter: Philip Pierschbacher .
Christopher A. Persons

Management Analyst
West Kern Charter Kern County Office of Education

Recruiter: Heather Richter

Raymond D. Carr

Assistant Principal Susana Z. Rios

Golden Oak Elementary School Principal

Recruiter: Rocio Muhoz Roosevelt Elementary School
Recruiter: Laura Orozco

Stephanie I. Garnett Nikki Stiles

é\sﬂstant Priznlcipal School Assistant Director
naeavour =lementary 5Choo Bakersfield City ESD

Recruiter: Rebecca Rocha Recruiter: Shirley Nicholas

Kimberly J. Hoffman Lido D. Wells

Spec. Educ. & Supp. Secs. Coord. Special Education Coordinator
Fruitvale ESD Bakersfield City ESD

Recruiter: Rebecca Rocha Recruiter: Michael Cunningham

Lisa
Continued from page 1
nity by providing opportunities for professional learning and networking. To

this end, I strongly encourage all members and potential members to attend and
participate in meetings, academies, conferences, and other ACSA activities.

What three words would your best friend use to describe you?
Passionate, loyal, fun-loving.

Tonini

Continued from page 5

Mogharabi, CEO of SoulPancake, and choose from over 90 breakout sessions.
The region will be hosting a reception on Thursday evening for region members

attending the summit. Plan to attend next year if you are not attending this year.
Each year the region offers discounted registration vouchers.

Another excellent opportunity for professional growth is the Mid-State Confer-
ence in San Luis Obispo March 8-10. Watch for an email or an alert on your
ACSA App for registration information. Professional development scholarships
are available through your charter and region. If you don’t have the ACSA App,
you will find directions on page 19 about how to get it.

It is a pleasure serving you. Email me, text me, or call me if I can help you in
any way.

David Tonini

Executive Director, ACSA Region XI
davidto02 @comcast.net
559-280-6228

NASS

Continued from page 13

and sat in on two panel discussions, including a presentation on mid-term elec-
tions and the impact on Congress and education from Washington, D.C. insid-
ers.

On Tuesday educators spent the day on Capital Hill meeting with federal law-
makers and their staffs. The agenda for these m eating focused on the federal
education budget, DACA, and immigration, as well as school safety.

“As informed educators, we need to be present in Washington, D.C. and saying
you’re a California educator doesn’t open doors in the offices of lawmakers from
Georgia and Iowa,” said ACSA President Holly Edds. “But when you go to the
offices representing a national organization like NASS, the doors open and the
opportunity to tell real-world stories becomes possible.”

— with contributions from EdCal, October 8, 2018
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State Assembly

DISTRICT 5

Franklin Bigelow
Republican

CAPITOL OFFICE:

P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0005
Room 4158 ¢ 916.319.2005
DISTRICT OFFICES:

2441 Headington Rd.
Placerville, CA 95667
530.295.5505

730 North “I"” St., Suite #102
Madera, CA 93237

559.673.0501
33 Broadway, Ste. C

Jackson, CA 95642
209.223.0505

DISTRICT 23

Jim Patterson
Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE:
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0023
Room 3132
916.319.2023
DISTRICT OFFICE:
6245 N. Fresno St.
Fresno, CA 93710
559.446.2029

DISTRICT 26

Devon Mathis
Republican

CAPITOL OFFICE:

P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0026
Room 2111

916.319.2026

DISTRICT OFFICE:

100 W. Willow Plaza, Ste. 405
Visalia, CA. 93291
559.636.3440

Cell: 559.202.5692

DISTRICT 32
Rudy Salas

Democrat

CAPITOL OFFICE:
P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA
94249-0032

Room 4016
916.319.2032
DISTRICT OFFICES:
1430 Truxtun, Ste. 803
Bakersfield, CA 93301
661.335.0302

113 Court, Ste. 201
Hanford, CA 93230
559.585.7170

DISTRICT 34

Vince Fong

Republican

CAPITOL OFFICE:

P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0034
Room 4144 ¢ 916.319.2034
DISTRICT OFFICE:

4550 California Ave., Ste. 740
Bakersfield, CA 93309
661.395.2995

State Senate

DISTRICT 8

Tom Berryhill

Republican

CAPITOL OFFICE:

P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249-0008
Room 3067 ® 916.319.2034

DISTRICT OFFICES:
33 Broadway, Ste. C

Jackson, CA 95642
209.223.0505

6215 N. Fresno St., Ste.
104 Fresno, CA 93710
559.253.7122

Grassroots Advocacy Quick-Tips

e Be well informed. Do your research before you meet with your legislator - this will will
help you identify with them and communicate clearly.

¢ Understand other perspectives. Anticipate being presented with an opposing view
and don't be afraid to have an in-depth discussion.

e Be clear on your desired outcome. Educate, then advocate.
e Make it personal. Meet face to face whenever possible.

e Know your audience. Understand who the individual legislators are and how much
influence they have in the field of education.

e Bring positivity to the table. Focus on presenting solutions and options to resolve
the problem instead of focusing on the problem itself.

DISTRICT 14 DISTRICT 16 DISTRICT 22
Andy Vidak Jean Fuller Devin Nunes
Republican Republican Republican
CAPITOL OFFICE: CAPITOL OFFICE: https://nunez.house.gov/
State Capitol, Room 3082 State Capitol, Room 4048 DISTRICT 23
Sacramento, CA 95814-4900 Sacramento, CA 95814-4900 Kevin M_cCarth
916.651.4014 916.651.4016 R y
DISTRICT OFFICES: DISTRICT OFFICES: epublican
i i https://kevinmccarthy.-

1201 E. California Ave., Ste. A 5701 Truxton, Ste. 150

house.gov/

Bakersfield, CA 93309
661.323.0443

7248 Joshua Lane, Ste. B
Yucca Valley, CA 92284
760.228.3136

Bakersfield, CA 93307
661.395.2620

2550 Mariposa Mall, Ste. 2016
Fresno, CA 93721
559.264.3070

113 Court Street, Ste. 205
Hanford CA 93230
559.585.7161

United States Senate

Dianne Feinstein
Democrat
https://feinstein.senate.qgov/

United States House
of Representatives

Kamala Harris
Democrat

Donating to ACSA DISTRICT 8 https://harris.senate.gov/
PAC is a great way to Paul Cook
support the work Republican

https://cook.house.gov/

that ACSA is doing Join fellow ACSA

across the state. Go DISTRICT 21 members at Leg
to www.acsa.org/do- David Valadao Action Day, a 2-day
nate to learn more. Republican advocacy event.

https://valadao.house.gov/
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